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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

OCTOBER 2023 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Chairman’s Round Up 

 

Summer has left us now, but early September has seen 
some lovely weather for us all to enjoy. I am pleased to 
say that the Summer Holiday Clubs held throughout 
August were very successful - the Parish Council 
received some very positive feedback about all of the 
events so many thanks for your support. We are 
already planning events for next year, so if anyone has 
any other ideas you would like us to consider please do 
not hesitate to contact the Clerk, myself or any other 
Councillor. Contact details are in this edition. 

The September meeting also saw the Council welcome 
two new members, and I am sure they will both add to 
the Council in a very positive way. 

We still have vacancies so please come along to a 
meeting, see what we do, and if it is something that 
might interest you contact myself or the Clerk for more 
details. 

Once again, thank you to everyone for your support. 

 

 

 Cllr. Paul Fieldgate (Chairman) 
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The September meeting of the Council was  held on Tuesday 12th 

September 2023 up at the Village Hall in the main room. 

 

New members 

A warm welcome to two new members, Cllrs. Hannah Jones and 

Hannah Tofton.  They were coopted at the September meeting and 

the Council is grateful to them for coming forward to join the 

Council. 

 

Highways/footpaths 

The road safety sign purchased by the Parish Council has now been 

installed outside of the Primary School and is already proving 

effective according to the feedback received.  The School is 

purchasing a ‘twin’ sign to go with this one which will also be 

displayed outside of the school. 

The frontage of Porri’s Wood was tidied up prior to the start of the 

new school year and also signs have been renewed on parks and on 

the Moated Site giving up to date details etc. 

 

Planning 

The following planning applications were considered and the 

agreed comments of the Parish Council shown below each one.  

These comments are then submitted to NELC as required: 

  

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR  

october 2023 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update September 2023 

Crime 

. 
There were thirty six reported crimes across the Wolds Ward 
during August. The following offences were reported in Healing. 

During the early hours of 23rd August, an attempt was made to 
enter a secure garage on Fords Avenue. No entry was made.  

During the early hours of 16th August, a vehicle parked on Fords 
Avenue was entered. This activated the vehicles alarm, which 
made the offenders leave the area.  

Other crimes include:                                                                                                        
One assault.                                                                                                                 
One report of harassment.                                                                                                    
Two public order incidents                                                                                                   

There were no reports of ASB.  

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the 
importance of being in the right place, at the right time, for the 
right reasons to reassure the public, improve public confidence 
and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which 
we all live and work.                                                                                                        
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where 
they live so that we can deal with any issues and step up our 
patrols in the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues 
is 101 

The named officer for Healing is:                                                                                            
PC 591 Danielle Drake 
danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk                      

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds                              
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Planning Application Reference: DM/0802/23/FUL 
Proposal: Variation of Condition 2 (Approved Plans) as granted 
on DM/0865/22/FUL to allow for additional vehicle access 
point 
Location: Highthorne Wells Road Healing 

No objections raised. 
 
Green Agenda Group 
The Group continues to meet and is identifying projects for in 
and around the Village.        
 
Events 
The Council is holding a ‘Seniors’ free lunch for those over 70—
this part of its ongoing commitment to hold social events etc. up 
at the Hall and within the Village.  As well as providing the 
Summer Clubs for younger residents the Council is keen to 
provide something for older residents also. 
 
The quiz night date has also been set and these two events are 
both advertised on the next pages etc. 
 
Unfortunately the Ladies Shopping Night had to be cancelled 
due to lack of ticket sales but its hoped that perhaps one can be 
held in the Spring of 2024. 
 
Other 
During the month the Chairman and Clerk had attended various 
meetings and the ERNLLCA Conference for a day over in Hull.   
Chair and Clerk also attended virtual meetings on a legal issue 
and a potential planning issue. The Chairman also sits as a 
Governor at the Academy. 
 
 

mailto:danielle.drake@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Parish Council notes continued….. 

Village Hall 
A final version of our fully accessible ramp has now been finally 
installed and the Hearing Loop is now fully operational within the 
Hall.  Thanks to the contractors who helped get these two 
projects completed and to Ward Cllrs. for 
donation towards the Hearing Loop. 
 
 
 
 
Parks and Land Management 

The Parish Council has now resolved to have the final few sheep 

removed from the Moated Site and there will be no further sheep 

grazing on the site.  The Council is drawing up a management 

plan for the site which it will implement going forward. 

Finance 

The paperwork for the external audit had been submitted for fy 

22-23 and response has now been received from PKF Littlejohn 

who are the appointed external auditors and this is on our 

website.  The audit for the fy 22-23 has now been closed. 

 

Any questions please call the Parish Office or email us. 

      www.healingparishcouncil.com 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meeting of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 10th October 2023 

And 

Tuesday 14th November 2023 

7.30 pm at Healing Village Hall 

 

All meetings will take place in the main Hall at the new Vil-

lage Hall on Poplar Road Park, Poplar Road, Healing. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an agenda 

for the meetings is placed on the Parish Council website ap-

proximately one week before each meeting date.  An agenda 

is also placed on the Parish Council Notice Board by the bus 

stop. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the meetings, 

please speak to the Clerk on 07494 577661 for help. 
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Parish Council Office  - Open Public Sessions 

We will be holding open office sessions in the Meeting Room at the new Village 

Hall as a trial to offer open access to residents to access the Parish Council 

services. 

If you want to look inside the new hall, make a hall booking, have another 

enquiry about traffic or highways or would just like to see what the Parish 

Council offers to residents, then please come along to one of these sessions. 

As well as the Clerk, the Chairman of the Council will also be in attendance. 

 

                 WEDNESDAY 4th OCTOBER 2023 

between 2 and 4 pm 

No appointment needed, just come along! 

November 2023 Healing News 

The next edition will be for September 2023 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Friday 13th October 2023 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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I wonder what your first thought is when you hear the word “Home”? I 

think that it is one of the most emotive words in the English language! 

Probably the most common thought is about where a person lives. If the 

home is a comfortable convenient dwelling where there is a family filled 

with love and joy, it is indeed a place where one wants to be. If the area 

where the dwelling is located is somewhere where the family has lived for 

generations, the whole surroundings are home. It can be very precious!  

My father’s family comes from a little village in Buckinghamshire where 

some of the family have lived for 600 years.  Some of my family were in-

strumental in building the Methodist chapel, and there is a graveyard full 

of my ancestors. I have never lived there, but it feels like home when I 

visit. 

There is a saying “Home is where the heart is”. For some people, it 

doesn’t matter about the place, but the circumstances in which one finds 

oneself.  What are the most important things in one’s life? Having a phi-

losophy of life one which one bases the whole of one’s thoughts and ac-

tions means that wherever the place, it feels that everything is right in the 

world. This is where faith comes in – Christian or other faiths. My grand-

mother was devoted to her Christian faith and her church, and my father 

told me that when she knew she was terminally ill, she simply said” well 

I’m going home”.  

This is season of harvest, and the phrase “Harvest home” rings with tri-

umph and assurance, that for another year, food is there to nourish the 

people who need to be fed. The core of that phrase has been thanks to 

God for the provision which is needed. So in this harvest season let us 

give thanks for the provision of what we need, for it is the work of the 

creator of the universe, whose love for us never changes.  

 

View from the Pew 
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

OCTOBER 2023 

October 1st   10.00 a.m.  At Healing Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede 

  10.00 a.m.  At Keelby   Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

October 8th   10.00 a.m.  At Keelby Preacher: Rev’d Jade Bath 

    Harvest Festival 

October 15th   10.00 a.m.  At Healing   Preacher: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

    Holy Communion 

    10.00 a.m   At Keelby   Preacher: Mr. Nigel Bishop   

October 22nd   10.00 a.m. At Keelby   Preacher: Mrs. E. Ede  
  

October 29th   10.00 a.m.  At Keelby Preacher: Mrs. Elizabeth Norman  

 

Flower Rota for October 
October  1st   Mrs. P. Hytch 

October 8th    At Keelby 

October 15th   Mrs. E. Ede 

October 22nd   At Keelby 

October 29th   At Keelby 

 

Youth activities                            
Sunday Club Sundays 10.00-11.00 a.m. At Keelby 

 

Minister: Rev’d Neil Vickers 

Telephone 01472-871199 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07974-780915 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Steve Norton  sjnhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave Spreadborough daves.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Dave McIntyre   dave.mchealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Hannah Tofton   tbc 

Cllr. Hannah Jones   hjones.parishcouncil@gmail.com   

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 

 

mailto:hjones.parishcouncil@gmail.com


 

10 

EVENTS NEWS 

Seniors Social Lunch 

The Parish Council is hosting a free lunch for residents who 

are over 70 years of age on 

Friday 20th October 2023 

At 

Healing Village Hall 

12.30 to 2.30 pm 

This is a free event to any resident who is over 70 years of 

age and would like to come along and join us for some 

sandwiches and cake and a drink. 

You do have to book a place at this event just so we know 

how many to cater for and so if you would like to come 

along, or you know someone who would, then please call 

us on  

07494 577661 

Or email to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

This event is part of the ongoing social event programme 

put on by the Parish Council and we can arrange some 

transport for residents if really needed. 
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                           Helping to Save the Planet in Yorkshire & The Humber 

 Today’s biggest environmental issue is, as we see daily on the news, Cli-
mate Change. There is now a huge amount of scientific evidence on how 
we have caused the problem but still no easy way to quickly put it right. 
There are more and more groups and organisations trying to do their bit 
and push people in the right direction. One such for our area is the 
“Yorkshire and Humber Climate Commission” which is linked to the Place-
Based Climate Action Network (which is trying to help with the imple-
mentation of the government’s climate policy). In June a member of the 
Yorkshire/Humber team gave a very informative presentation on how 
they are “Working with Town and Parish Councils”. In effect, cascading it 
all down to the next level. It seems that the aims of the Healing Green 
Agenda Group are exactly what they have in mind and would like to see 
more of!  Their stated aim is to “bring people and organisations together 
and mobilise action”. Amongst other things they have produced a sub-
stantial 50 page “Climate Action Plan” and a very good video narrated by 
Paul Hudson, the Look North weatherman. However, it is still easier said 
than done as most things turns out to be costly and/or inconvenient – 
which nobody seems to like. 

Most of the real savings and progress appear to happen in the bigger 
towns, where there are more bad practices that are obviously in need of 
improvement. In the parishes it is not so clear. Two of their examples are 
Draughton Parish Council who got a grant to make plans for zero energy 
installations and Holme Valley Parish Council who produced a Climate 
Emergency booklet. Still more words than action though. 

There are some good links on their website to things like community car-
bon footprint calculation and minimisation which I will review soon. I 
have had a good chat with their team, hope to stay in contact and benefit 
from their ideas and advice as it pops up. We agreed that it’s difficult/
impossible to get everyone to change their ways so it’s more a case of 
every little helps. 

Hoping the grass is getting greener on the other side. 

Dave Spreadborough 

Healing Green Agenda Group 
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Vandalism at St Peter and St Paul Church Churchyard 

Sometime between Friday 8th and Sunday 10th September morning, 

somebody cut down 2 tall trees in the churchyard. One tree fell into 

the field next door and the other across headstones in the churchyard.  

This is the third time it has happened in the last year. Each time the 

person(s) has left all the clearing up to be done by the church. In one 

incident, a tree was not fully cut through and could have fallen at any 

time on anyone. It shows complete thoughtlessness for people’s 

safety.  

The matter has been reported to the police. If anyone has information 

on who is doing this, please contact the church.  

It needs to stop before anyone gets hurt or a loved ones headstone is 

damaged for which the family is responsible and would have to 

replace.  
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QUIZ NIGHT 

Saturday 14th October 2023 

7.15/7.30 pm 

Healing Village Hall 

£5.00 per person 

To include pie and peas supper as usual 

Free nibbles on the tables and bring your own 

drinks please 

 

Teams of maximum 6 people 

To register for this popular event please email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 

Vegetarian/vegan pies can be prebooked 

Attendance only if prebooked please 
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What’s on at Healing Village Hall? 

There are plenty of regular classes and groups meeting 

at the Hall up on Poplar Park.  They include 

Mondays  Keep Fit—Healing Brownies 

Tuesdays  Vibe Musical Theatre group for children, 

   Garden Club (monthly), Keep Fit, Yoga 

Wednesdays Jolly Tots—Keep Fit—Band Practice 

Thursdays Core Centre of Performing Arts with   

   Adult and child -Keep Fit—Boxercise 

Fridays  Jolly Tots—Core Dance 

Saturdays  Limelight Dance School 

 

Friday evenings, Saturday afternoons/evenings and 

Sundays are available to hire for private events, chil-

dren’s parties, family occasions, christenings etc. 

 

To book call us on 07494 577661 or email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Discounted rates for Healing residents. 
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To advertise here, please 

contact us on 07494 577661 

or email us at 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Preferential rates for long-

term hirers. 

Distribution carried out by in-

house team and delivered to 

over 1,100 homes and 

businesses in Healing. 
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PLEASE NOTE THE SERVICE OF HOLY COMMUNION WILL NOW BE HELD ON 
THE FIRST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH: 

SUNDAY          1ST OCTOBER         11.00AM           HOLY COMMUNION 

SUNDAY          8TH OCTOBER        11.00AM            MORNING WORSHIP  

FRIDAY          13TH OCTOBER          7.PM           SHORT HARVEST WORSHIP 
FOLLOWED BY A FAITH SUPPER (OR BRING AND SHARE) 

SUNDAY         15TH OCTOBER         11.00AM  MORNING WORSHIP  AND             

                                                                                   HARVEST FESTIVAL  

SUNDAY         22ND  OCTOBER        11.00AM            MORNING PRAYER  

SUNDAY         29TH  OCTOBER         11.00AM           HOLY COMMUNION 
SERVICE AT ST. MARY'S CHURCH HATCLIFFE 

 

THE REV CHRISTINE GOLDSMITH  01472 902292  MOBILE 07494870701 

THE REV MARK HUTSON 07745369630 

CHURCHWARDENS: 

CHRISTINA COLEMAN  01472 280120  

KEVIN ONN  01472 883478  

TO BOOK WEDDINGS OR CHRISTENINGS,  PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CHURCHWARDENS.  

 

THE CHURCH IS OPEN TUESDAY AFTERNOON FROM 2PM FOR PRIVATE AND 
PERSONAL PRAYER. REFRESHMENTS WILL ALSO BE SERVED. 

A SERVICE OF EVENING PRAYER IS HELD AT 4.30PM....ALL WELCOME. 

IF ANY FURTHER INFORMATION IS REQUIRED PLEASE CONTACT THE 
CHURCHWARDENS OR GO TO THE WEBSITE: 

www.achurchnearyou 

CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR OCTOBER 2023 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2F7.pm%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C235b641aad054096064608dbaec10cad%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638295916388505619%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik
http://www.achurchnear
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HEALING AND DISTRICT GARDEN CLUB 

Firstly, may we thank you all for the wonderful array of exhibits we 
had for the Late Summer Show at our September meeting.The 
Committee were quite concerned that we had planned too many 
classes, but we were proved wrong ,there where exhibits in nearly 
every class—Well Done everyone. 

For our October meeting we are pleased to welcome back Mike 
Pickwell for his presentation ‘Flora and Fauna’.Mike is an extremely 
talented photographer and never fails to entertain his audience, so 
you can be sure of a wonderful evening. 

The Club meets at the Village Hall, Poplar Rd,  Healing on the 1st 
Tuesday of every month @7.30. 

Guests are always most welcome. 

Membership of the Garden Club is just £7.50 per year and folks joining 
now will not need to renew their subscription until February 2025. 

We would like to thank the Parish Council for the installation of the 
hearing loop,it is a great asset to the members of the public who are 
hard of hearing. 

 

For further information please call 01472887966. 
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Letters 

I would like to say a big thank you for all the kind mes-
sages, cards and offers of support received following the 
death of my husband, Roy Lincoln on 25July. We have 
been residents of Healing for 57 years and Roy was one 
of the founders of the Healing Bowling 
Club and a very keen bowler.  

Maureen Lincoln.  
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Village Walk 

You are invited to join us on a local footpath walk on 
Sunday Oct 15th at 2 pm. We will meet at Healing 
Methodist Church car park for a walk of about 3 miles. All 
welcome to join us.   

This will be our annual charity walk and we invite you to 
make a donation towards Water Aid. We take clean water 
for granted but in so many places around the world it is 
not available. Water Aid helps to provide new wells or 
other sources of clean water. Will you help?  

If you cannot walk that day we welcome your donation and 
if you do not wish to donate we still welcome you on the 
walk. If you want to do a bit more then get people to 
sponsor your walk. 

Please contact Peter Ede 01472 883625 
for further information or to give a 
donation.  

 

FLY TIPPING WITHIN THE VILLAGE 

The Council has noted an increased amount of fly tipping 

throughout the village—there are a lot of grass cuttings etc. and 

general garden waste being fly tipped in woods, on verges, in 

hedgerows and in parks etc. 

The Parish Council would remind residents that it is an offence 

to fly tip and anyone caught doing so will have the appropriate 

action taken against them.  NELC has recently increased its cov-

erage of fly tipping and the prosecution rate has also increased, 

so please dispose of your garden waste and any other waste via 

the appropriate channels such as the garden waste bin or at the 

public sites available. 


